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August 16, 2021 

Hon. Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 
[VIA EMAIL: Comments.Mailbox@njcourts.gov] 

RE: FUTURE OF COURT OPERATIONS - REMOTE AND IN-PERSON PROCEEDINGS -
PUBLICATION FOR COMMENT 

Dear Judge Grant: 

The following comments are being submitted on behalf of the Middlesex County Bar 
Association (hereinafter "MCBA") in response to your July 16, 2021, request for comments on the 
Future of Court Operations Notice to the Bar and Public. The Middlesex County Bar Association 
Board of Trustees met on August 6, 202 1 and held discussions regarding the referenced topic. 

The MCBA is generally in support of the Supreme Court's proposal to continue certain court 
events in a primarily or presumptively remote format even after the end of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
The Board of Trustees and Executive Committee of the MCBA have also had an opportunity to review 
the New Jersey State Bar Association's Pandemic Task Force Practice of Law Subcommittee Final 
Report (hereinafter "NJSBA Report"). The MCBA likewise supports the NJSBA Report and the 
practice area concerns and considerations detailed therein. 

The paramount concern of the MCBA with respect to the continuation of certain remote 
proceedings is finding the appropriate balance between access and the undeniable benefit of 
conducting certain proceedings in person. For those whose practice involves representation of indigent 
populations or those with fami ly / work conflicts, virtual proceedings have provided litigants greater 
access to the judicial system. 

The majority of our Board believes and supports holding certain proceedings in person. 
Although some of these proceedings can logistically be conducted virtually, the consensus is that the 
process and litigants undoubtedly benefit from in-person interactions with adversaries and judges 
alike. The proceedings highlighted by our members include mediations, settlement conferences, multi­
party oral arguments and case management conferences. To accommodate these competing yet equally 
as important interests, the MCBA suggest that proceedings that will generally be conducted remotely 
be permitted to proceed in-person with the consent of all parties and the court. By adopting this method 
of proceeding, those who are most intimately involved with a particular matter may make decis ions 
that are in the best interest of their respective clients. 

Respectfully Submitted, 
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EDWARD TESTIN0 
President 
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CC: All New Jersey County Bar Associations 
Angela Scheck, Executive Director, New Jersey State Bar Association 
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